
What do people want their candidates
and MPs to do?

Some contributors here love running down politicians, pointing out their
mistakes and inadequacies. Today you can lodge your papers to run yourself if
you know how to do it better.

Many people are searching the perfect party or the faultless candidate.
Realists  accept the task of the voter is to choose from a range of
candidates and parties who are fallible, or fall short of our ideal. Our
democracy offers plenty of opportunity to lobby, criticise, brief and engage
with those who get elected.

Opinion polls tell us of the current dislike of the Conservatives by an
important bloc of former Conservative voters. I can understand their
frustration at the long COVID lockdown, the Bank’s inflationary money
printing, the disruption of energy markets by war in Ukraine and the big
expansion of the state to micro manage our lives and the economy as a result.
It has meant taxes too high, state services losing productivity and quality,
and too much borrowing.

What I also remember was Labour, SNP and Lib Dem wanting longer lockdowns,
more handouts, and higher taxes. They wanted an economic policy driven by the
Bank of England and the OBR who turned to austerity policies after their big
inflationary mistake.

Labour and Lib Dem are short on detail on how to pay  for their plans for
expanding the NHS and social care. They are agreed on keeping the austerity
framework of current economic policy. Neither talk about how they would get
productivity back to 2019 levels in public services, let alone get on with
raising it. Without an answer to this crucial question they could not deliver
their improved services. They would spend and tax more with little to show
for it.
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